Local

Council on Aging hears presentation about fall prevention

By Renee Beasley Jones Messenger-Inquirer

() 12.04.19

Among elderly residents, falls are the nation's leading cause of fatal injuries, according to the National Council for Aging Care.

Every 19 minutes an older adult dies as the result of falling, the council reports.

Jason Anderson, manager of health and fitness at Owensboro Health's Healthpark, gave a presentation Tuesday morning to the Green River Area Council on Aging. Anderson talked about the benefits of the Healthpark's fall prevention program, which started as a pilot project in 2016.

The Healthpark also provides tai chi classes and other programs to keep seniors active and working on their balance.

Falling is a personal topic for Anderson. His mom shattered her femur in a fall during the spring of 2017.

"Within two months, we lost my dad," Anderson told the crowd.

His father didn't function well at home alone while Anderson's mom spent months in rehabilitation. Falls affect everyone in the family, Anderson said. Even when victims recover, they often suffer from a diminished quality of life.

"I understood more about the severity of a fall after this," he said.

A physical therapist and fitness instructor guide the Healthpark program, which is designed for seniors who suffer from loss of balance, mobility, agility and lower body strength.

People who need mobility devices all the time are not candidates for the 12-week course. Participants must be able to walk without relying heavily on walkers and other devices.

The program is supervised and research-based.

Class size is limited to 12 participants.

The Healthpark is finishing its 15th class now. The next one begins Jan. 7.

Sessions last one hour and take place twice a week. It costs \$60 to enter the program.

Healthpark staff assess participants' balance and agility at the beginning and end of each 12-week course. Anderson said participants often see substantial changes in their Berg Balance Assessment scores, which test a person's balance and fall risk.

Also, 66% of participants who said they were "very concerned about falling" when they started the course changed that statement by the end of the program, Anderson said. Afterwards, they reported being only "a little concerned."

For information or to enroll in the Healthpark's next fall prevention course, call Anderson at 270-688-4785.

Renee Beasley Jones, 270-228-2835, rbeasleyjones@messenger-inquirer.com.